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KING PACIFIC INTERNATIONAL HOLDINGS LIMITED

(Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

ANNOUNCEMENT

Further to the announcements dated 2nd and 15th September, 2000 and 30th October, 2000, the Board announces that the announcement of the Company's final audited results for the year ended 31st March, 2000 and despatch of its 2000 annual report and accounts will be further delayed for the reasons set out below. 

The delay in publication of the final audited results of the Company constitutes a breach of paragraph 8(1) and 8(2) of the Listing Agreement by the Company and that the Stock Exchange reserves its right to take action against the Company and/or its directors as a result of such breach.

Further to the announcements dated 2nd September, 2000, 15th September, 2000 and 30th October, 2000, the board of directors (the "Board") of King Pacific International Holdings Limited (the "Company") announces that due to delay in finalising the audited financial statements of the Company and its subsidiaries (the "Group") for the year ended 31st March, 2000 (the "Audited Financial Accounts"), the publication of the final audited results of the Company in newspaper and despatch of 2000 annual report and accounts, which was rescheduled to be held on 4th and 5th December, 2000, respectively, has been further deferred.

The reason for the deferral is that the Company is still in the process of obtaining further financial information from a jointly controlled entity and a long term investment in the PRC with carrying values of approximately HK$168.3 million and HK$148.5 million as of 31st March, 1999, respectively. As a result, this caused further delay in finalizing the Audited Financial Accounts. The delay in publication of the final audited results of the Company constitutes a breach of paragraphs 8(1) and 8(2) of the Listing Agreement by the Company and that the Stock Exchange reserves its right to take action against the Company and/or its directors as a result of such breach.

The final audited results is expected to be published on 31st January, 2001 and the 2000 annual report and accounts will be sent to shareholders on 1st February, 2001, and the annual general meeting of shareholders will be held on 26th February, 2000.

The directors of the Company have confirmed that they have not been dealing in any securities of the Company since 31st July, 2000 and have undertaken that they will not deal in any securities of the Company until announcement of the final audited results for the year ended 31st March 2000 is made (except for Cheung Yiu Wing, Cheung Wing Keung, Samuel, Cheung Kung Tai and Cheung Lik Ping who were not contactable by the Company prior to the printing of this announcement).

In the mean time, the Company advises its shareholders and investors to exercise caution when dealing in the Company's securities.


By Order of the Board


King Pacific International Holdings Limited


Cheng Chao Ming, Jenson


Chairman and Managing Director

Hong Kong, 1st December, 2000
Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the Hong Kong iMail
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